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Sumail Gap Hazards

Background

The notoriously dangerous road between Seeb and Nizwa, through the Sumail Gap, has been the scene of another tragic road accident.  The accident occurred when a truck came upon the scene of a previous accident.  A vehicle in front of the truck braked sharply.  The truck driver attempted to avoid collision with the vehicle, but lost control.  The truck swerved across the roadway and subsequently struck other vehicles at the primary accident scene.  The vehicles collided with seventeen onlookers.  Five people died.  Twelve people were sent to the hospital with injuries.

Recommendations to prevent Recurrence

On approaching the scene of an accident, drivers should slow down to 20 km/hr and activate the hazard warning lights.  In any event, you should always leave two seconds of distance between your vehicle and the vehicle in front of you.

If sufficient people are on the scene to render assistance, it is advisable to proceed and not obstruct the scene.  Whilst proceeding through the scene of the accident, pay additional attention to the operation of your vehicle and the road ahead.  Onlookers may unexpectedly cross the road.

If you must stop to assist, pull the vehicle off the roadway at a safe place away from the accident scene and engage the vehicle's hazard warning lights.

Learning Points

The paved road through the Sumail Gap is a particularly hazardous road and has been the scene of numerous accidents and near misses.  It is therefore essential that the necessity of any trip involving this road is thoroughly assessed beforehand and alternatives considered.  If driving is required, additional caution should be exercised.  

Accident scenes will often draw a sizable crowd of people.  Some are on-site to render first-aid and assistance to the victims.  Many others will be drawn by curiosity.  The crowd of people may become a hazard.  Vision of the roadway may become obscured, cars may be parking in areas that are not designed for parking and people may be attempting to cross busy portions of the roadway without due care and attention.  We must recognize the seriousness of this hazard.  We must position ourselves to anticipate the unsafe actions of others.

The contents of this Safety Alert should be communicated to all PDO and Contractor employees by Section Heads and Contract Holders.  Employees should be encouraged to review this alert with members of their families.
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